30TH BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES CITY OF STAMFORD

President MATTHEW QUINONES Clerk of the Board SUSAN NABEL

Majority Leader RODNEY PRATT Minority Leader MARY L. FEDELI

RESOLUTION NO. 3990 DISSOLVING THE SPECIAL COMMITTEE TO ADVANCE COMMUNICATIONS BETWEEN THE BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES OR CITY GOVERNMENT AND RESIDENTS

WHEREAS, in on March 3, 2018, the 30th Board of Representatives authorized the President of the Board of Representatives of the City of Stamford to appoint a special committee to recommend the enhancement and development of systems and processes that will improve how the Board of Representatives and city government communicate with the residents of Stamford, CT; and

WHEREAS, such special committee was to report back to the Board of Representatives with recommendations; and

WHEREAS, such special committee has met with numerous departments throughout the City of Stamford, has reported back to the Board of Representatives and has recommended a resolution approved by the Board directing expansion of the methods used by the City and its constituent departments and board provide information to the residents of the of the City as well as nonresidents.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Special Committee to Advance Communications between the Board of Representatives or City Government and Residents is hereby dissolved.

This resolution will take effect upon enactment.

This resolution was approved by unanimous voice vote at the regular monthly meeting of the 30th Board of Representatives held on Monday, August 5, 2019.

Matthew Quinones, President 30th Board of Representatives

Susan Nabel Clerk

30th Board of Representatives

CC:

Mayor David R. Martin

Thomas Madden, Director of Economic Development

Kathryn Emmett, Esq., Law Department

Lyda Ruijter, Town & City Clerk Jay Fountain, Director of OPM

Mark McGrath, Director of Operations

Michael Handler, Director of Administration

Ted Jankowski, Director of Public Safety, Health & Welfare